

SUMMARY OF TRANSPORATION BOARD ACTION

Subject:

Noise Mitigation Overlay Areas

Meeting Date:

March 16, 2004

Recommendation:

The Transportation Board discussed the development of noise overlay regulations for specific transportation corridors. The Board voted 6-0 to recommend the following to the Town Council:

- Noise overlay zones should be applied to all corridors with roadway speeds of 35mph or higher.
- Implementation of noise abatement structures should include evaluation of appearance issues
- Noise overlay zones should include provisions for use of appropriate building materials in addition to noise abatement structures. The consideration of building materials should be included in the Community Design Commission review of projects.

Members Present: Cianciolo, Hintz, Schroeder, Howe, Koontz, Eldridge

Prepared By:

George Cianciolo, Chair

David Bonk, Principal Transportation Planner